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June 28, 2023 
 
 
Dear Families: 
 
As we close the 2022-2023 school year, we find ourselves thankful for many things, including our 
overall health and wellbeing, and the opportunity to learn together this year in person without 
interruption.  
 
It has been a busy and exciting year in our schools with a focus on raising the bar in reading, math 
and destreaming. Our work in foundational reading strategies over the past few years is improving 
student success. Destreaming in Grade 9 has opened doors to pathways for students. Students had 
the opportunity to join sports activities, clubs, field trips and school activities that brought them closer 
together as a school community. Once again, I extend my appreciation for your continued support of 
HPEDSB schools.   
 
As you may be aware, we have faced a challenging budget year, needing to reduce priorities in order 
to continue to fund ballooning costs in transportation, utilities and costs for supply staff when others 
are absent. We are thankful that the impacts of staff absenteeism due to the pandemic are behind us.  
However, we have big decisions ahead to ensure our schools have space for a growing population 
and also to bring expenses in line with government funding. This work will continue while we focus on 
what matters most: student learning and wellbeing. We are excited about the prospects that lie ahead 
for students with new modernized curriculums, a focus on foundational skills and opportunities for 
learning alternatives. 
 
The Minister of Education, Stephen Lecce, has asked that school boards share a letter for families, as 
well as a school year-end video to all students and a special congratulations video to 2023 graduates. 
 
The summer brings with it a time for renewal, relaxation and also excitement for the upcoming school 
year. Whether your child is beginning their first job, enroling in a summer camp, or enjoying the 
outdoors this summer, encourage them to embrace the time and opportunity to try new things. I wish 
you health and happiness, and I look forward to welcoming you back to HPEDSB in September.    
 
To our graduates, all the best to you in your chosen future. I am confident that our system has 
prepared you well for what lies ahead and hope you look at your time with HPEDSB with fond 
memories.  
 
Yours in education, 
 
 
 
 
Katherine MacIver 
Director of Education 

https://cdnsm5-ss11.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_8476374/File/Board/Newsroom/Minister%E2%80%99s%20letter%20to%20parents%20-%20End%20of%20the%202022-23%20School%20Year.pdf
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DS6INn6Fy56U&data=05%7C01%7Ckdonnell%40hpedsb.on.ca%7Cc107e551f09b4a0744c208db76ffcc51%7Ce224a947512a47b48ff8b641c24f2845%7C0%7C0%7C638234613410104021%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wB6v8xhofZb2oxmorZ4bwRdejca1VZG6yhCvMlhQttc%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3D5XN_-yZ4x7w&data=05%7C01%7Ckdonnell%40hpedsb.on.ca%7Cc107e551f09b4a0744c208db76ffcc51%7Ce224a947512a47b48ff8b641c24f2845%7C0%7C0%7C638234613410104021%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dO3r6%2BWan5MWP3%2FLaZI0j54VRS1rKsNES7BqA6idZVs%3D&reserved=0

